March 1, 1984

The Reverend Father Caranig Hallajian
Pastor, Holy Cross Armenian Church
318 27th Street

Union City, WJ 07087

Dear Father Carnig:

H.E. Archbishop Torkem Manoogian has accepted your 1983 Annual Report,
and enclesed is his letter of approval.

ﬂowovei-, there are a few discrepancies which require your attentiont

a) The election of the parish assembly officers were not
held in accordance with Article 14 (b) of the Bylaws.

b) The report does nct give the number of the choir
members.

Please consider the above peints in preéparing your next year's
repert.

Respectfully,

Michael M. Kermian
Divector

cc. Parish Council Chairman



